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Question 

 
“In relation to Project Breakwater, will the Chief Minister –  

 

(a) provide the Terms of Reference for this project, stating when they were agreed and by whom; and 
 

(b) provide a breakdown of all engagements he has had since February 2024 regarding this project 

with individuals or organisations who are external to Government, including with representatives 
of Arm’s Length Organisations and States Owned Entities?” 

 

 
Answer 

 

(a) Project Breakwater is a high-level scoping exercise, still at concept stage, to consider which areas 
of infrastructure and service could benefit from early investment, with the aim of regenerating 

Jersey to make it a more attractive place to live, work, visit and do business. 

 
As it is still at concept stage, formal Terms of Reference have not yet been established. Once the 

concept has been agreed in principle by the Council of Ministers, more detail will be provided to 

States Members prior to a broader public consultation.  
 

(b) The project is being led by the Deputy Chief Minister with support of officials from the Cabinet 
office and the Treasury. The Chief Minister has not held any meetings with external individuals or 

organisations in relation to Project Breakwater. 

 
Project Breakwater has been discussed at the Council of Ministers and Regeneration Steering 

Group. 

 
 

 

 
 


